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Dear Ones,

Thank you so much for praying for the inauguration. We were very thankful to see and participate in what the 
Lord is doing.  There were believers from three different churches plus 8 adults and 4 children visiting from 
here in San Jacinto.  All of them were contacts of ours in one way or another and only one of them knows the 
Lord.  Pray with us as we seek to follow up with each of them as well as use the building to the Lord’s Glory. 

Let me try to bring you up to date on the other happenings:

Virginia (Bejamin’s mom) and I are having a weekly Evangelistic study now on Saturday mornings.  She is very 
open to hearing the Word and seeks to see what it has to do with her life.  Pray for Salvation.  She was at the 
meeting Sunday night along with Benja. 

The study with Nelva continues to be off and on.  She does have a sporadic work schedule and lots of 
different activities. Please pray that the Lord would give her a desire above all else to hear His Word and to 
know Him.  She was also at the meeting on Sunday. 

Please continue to pray for Silvia and Miguel as well as their son Rafael.  Silvia continues to come (she couldn’t 
come on Sunday) and my coworker Tim has an Evangelistic study with Miguel.  Miguel’s health is very poor 
and has not been given long to live.  Please pray for the salvation of this dear family. 

Tomorrow the ladies take the final exam for the Women’s Discipleship class at the college.  It has been a good 
semester.  They have studied hard and for the most part done a good job and learned a lot.  Pray for the 
FEBU students as well as the other ladies as they grow and share these truths in their churches.  Preparing, 
teaching and grading papers has taken a lot my time.  It was worth it, and I was very glad to serve in this way, 
but now with my responsibility in FEBU for this year finishing, that will free me up to take on some other 
things.  Actually, there are already two or three things in sight. 

I mentioned in my last letter starting up with the “Women in Ministry” internet class.  That would be 
semimonthly online meetings for the ladies in ministry (especially pastor’s wife).  We will read and share a 
book together and also discuss topics that are unique to their lives and ministries.  Please pray that the Lord 
will guide as we seek to start up again. 

I have been invited to teach at a women’s retreat in Sept.  The subject will be the Marriage Supper of the 
Lamb-Christ preparing a place for us and the Bride (the church) preparing  to meet our Groom.  I am excited 
about studying this subject and teaching it to the ladies.  Please pray for grace as I do so. 

One of my FEBU students this semester has ask if  I would be available to teach a seminar on the subject I 
taught at FEBU (Women’s Discipleship Titus 2:3-5).  She contacted a group of Baptist churches of which she is 
a part and if it all works out as planned I will teach the seminar via the internet one Friday a month over the 
next few months.  This is an interesting opportunity since I have never participated in any of their functions.  
Pray with us for God’s directions as details are finalized.

Thanks so much for praying with me as I participate in these different activities.  May the Lord richly bless as 
you serve Him where He has called you.

Serving together

Belinda
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